Susquehanna Area Regional Airport Authority

Airport Operations Committee

May 24, 2019
Minutes

A meeting of the SARAA Airport Operations Committee took place on Friday, May 24, 2019 and was called to order by Mr. Hume at 8:00 a.m. in the David C. McIntosh Boardroom, Harrisburg International Airport with the following members of the Committee present:



    
         Erik Hume, Chair
    Bennett Chotiner  

                                             Ronald Rouse    
 

Also attending were Timothy Edwards (Executive Director),  Marshall Stevens (Deputy Executive Director), William Leonard (SARAA Board),  Carolyn Van Newkirk (SARAA Board), James Gross (SARAA Board), David Spaulding (Deputy Director, Planning and Engineering), Tom Peiffer (Deputy Director, Finance & Administration), Scott Miller (Deputy Director of Advertising and PR), Kevin Bryner (Deputy Director, IT),  Belinda Svirbely (Deputy Director, Operations & Security), and Camille Springer (Executive Assistant). 
Minutes:  The minutes of the April 18, 2019 Airport Operations Committee were deemed approved.  

Enplanement Report:

Mr. Miller reported that April passengers totaled $128,830, which is 9.2% ahead of budget and 18.3% ahead of April 2018.  This was the busiest April in the airport’s history.   Year-to-date passengers totaled 451,563, which is 7.4% ahead of budget and 15.8% ahead of year-to-date 2018.   Year-to-date had a record Departing Load Factor of 86.6%, up 5.0 points vs. budget and up 6.9 points vs. year-to-date 2018.   Landed Weight for April was 105.1 million pounds, up 8.7% vs. budget and up 6.4% vs. April 2018.  Cargo airlines were up 9.5% vs. year-to-date 2018.  Commercial airlines and other cargo carriers were up 28.5%.  Total air cargo tonnage was up 8.9% vs. year-to-date 2018.  Year-to-date MDT operations were 3,976, down 6.3% vs. year-to-date 2018.  CXY operations were 1,810, up 9.6 vs. year-to-date 2018.     
Plot:  MDT has new technology called “Plot” to monitor TSA checkpoint wait times.  This will eventually be added to the website and made available to the public.
Events:

HIA Career Day:  This was held on May 2nd with Piedmont Airlines, Pittsburgh Aeronautic Institute, Capital Area Intermediate Unit, TSA, UPS, National Guard, AvFlight, FAA Tower, HIA administration, maintenance and ARFF.  This event hosted 20 high school teachers, principals and guidance counselors for a tour of job providers at HIA.  
Hurricane Hunter Tour Event:  This event was held at HIA on May 7th.  There were 8 media outlets that covered the event, and 50 VIPS attended for the press event and tour.  There were nearly 800 public attendees and 480 fourth and fifth graders at the event.  Displays were set up by 23 organizations
Central PA American Public Works Association Tour:  This event was held on May 15th.

Sales Event:  The Taking Flight with AA Corporate Sales Event and DFW kickoff will be held on May 29th.

Tenant Cookout:  This event was held on May 21st with approximately 400 people served.
Frontier Airlines:  Three-day per week service to Denver started on May 2, 2019.

Allegiant Airlines:  Non-stop service to Nashville begins on June 6th, 2019.
DFW Flight:  The first DFW flight will be held on June 7th.

Full Scale Emergency Drill:  This event will be held on September 21, 2019.

Project Update:

Mr. Spaulding reported on the following:
Runway Rehabilitation, HIA:  Work on Taxiway A west began on May 6, 2019.  The contractor will begin nighttime work within the runway safety area the week of June 3rd.  New centerline light fixtures have been installed, but not energized.

Airport Drive Rehabilitation, HIA:  The Notice to Proceed is effective May 28, 2019.  SARAA received the necessary authorizations to begin work.  During June, the subcontractors will be working at various utility cut locations using temporary lane closures with signage and/or flagging and installing ADA compliant sidewalk ramps. 
Parallel Taxiway, Phase 3, FCRA:  Kinsley Construction began work on March 11th on the first phase of the Parallel Taxiway Extension.  This project is on schedule.

Rehabilitate Flood Dike:  SARAA is in the process of extending the low bid from June 18th to September 30th.  A contract will not be awarded to KC Construction until the FAA grant is received.

Air National Guard, Base Parking Lot: Shiloh Paving and Excavating began work during the week of April 1st.  

Projects out to bid:


ARFF Vehicle, HIA: Bids will be opened on June 6th.

 Parallel Taxiway, Phase 3 (Paving), FCRA:  Bids will be opened on June 4th.

Snow Removal Tow-Behind Brooms, HIA:  
Mr. Edwards reported that this is to approve, contingent upon receipt of an FAA grant, the award of a contract to M-B Companies, Inc. in an amount of $793,020 for the purchase of two Tow-Behind Snow Brooms and related equipment for HIA.  This acquisition will replace two existing pieces of equipment that have front mounted brooms.  These replacements will increase productivity since only one operator can operate both the plow truck and broom.  The project was advertised for bid on March 24, 2019, and two firms purchased bid packages.  One firm submitted a bid on May 7, while the second firm submitted a letter declining to bid.  The project will be funded by a grant to be issued by the FAA 
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.
Snow Removal Trucks with Plows, HIA:  

Mr. Edwards reported that this is to authorize the purchase on Commonwealth of Pennsylvania COSTARS contract of two truck chasses and two dump bodies, and two plow assemblies for a total purchase price of $454,630, contingent upon receipt of an FAA grant.  SARAA has programmed the purchase of two snow plow trucks in the fiscal year 2019 Airport Capital Improvement Program.  Each truck will carry a 20-foot runway plow and tow a new 18-foot high-speed broom simultaneously working.  The new truck chassis will maintain commonality with HIA’s existing plow truck fleet. This project will be funded by an FAA grant. 

There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.
Parallel Taxiway, Phase 2, Change Order 2, FCRA:
Mr. Edwards reported that this is to approve the award of Change Order No. 2 to Kinsley Construction, Inc. in the amount of $53,253.56, to remove unsuitable subbase condition found during excavation.  This will increase their total contract value from $1,006,259.00 to $1,059,512.56.  Construction of work began in March, 2019.  During excavation work unexpected subsurface conditions were encountered.  These included boulders, rock, buried construction waste and areas of clay.  The plans and specifications required the contractor to over-excavate a minimum of one foot and place geotextile fabric and stone to bridge the poor subsurface conditions.  The costs associated with this change order are eligible grant costs.  
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.

 South Parking Apron (Permit & Bidding), GRA:
Mr. Edwards reported this is to amend the agreement with L.R. Kimball to increase their contract amount by $56,342 for a new contract amount not-to-exceed $297,565 to provide Final Design, Permitting and Bid and Award Phase Services for construction of the South Parking Apron at GRA.  The project was designed to 85% before it was placed on hold in order to construct the runway.  The FAA held a meeting at the GRA on July 18, 2018 to review the scope of the apron project.  At the conclusion of the meeting, SARAA and the FAA agreed to reduce the scope of the South Apron project to about a third of the full master plan build-out.  However, it was agreed that SARAA could seek environmental clearance for the full build-out.  Kimball provided Supplemental Agreement #1 identifying additional efforts required to complete the final design to include permitting and bidding of the South Apron project.  The additional $56,342 in engineering costs is eligible for FAA funding.
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.
Fed Ex Trailer Parking/Ground Lease:
Mr. Edwards reported that this is to approve a ground lease between SARAA and Federal Express Corporation.  Fed Ex has requested to use approximately 56,184 square feet of parking lot to the east of Building 208 to park tractor trailers.  The ground lease is for two years and month-to-month after that with 90 day termination from either party.  Fed Ex is responsible for all improvements to the area.  The monthly rent is $2,106.90.  Annual rent is $25,282.80.
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.  

GA Airports:

CXY Thrive Fit Event Approval:  Mr. Stevens said that Skyport Holdings requested permission to host the Thrive Fit Fest on June 22, 2019 in Hangar 2 at Capital City Executive Airport.  This is a non-aeronautical event.  SARAA legal counsel has reviewed the application and will prepare the license agreement.  
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.  

Hill Society Event:  Mr. Stevens reported the Hill Society is requesting to have a fundraiser to benefit the Pinnacle foundation at the Capital City Executive Airport in the Texaco Hangar on August 24th.  Dinner and alcohol will be served.  This will be presented to the Board at the June meeting.  Discussion ensued.
Adjournment:  Mr. Hume adjourned the meeting at 9:05 a.m.
Next Meeting:  Friday, July 31, 2019, 9:06 a.m., HIA
Respectfully submitted:

Timothy J. Edwards
Executive Director

Prepared by Camille Springer
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